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Subject
Motions from meeting of representatives of retired members’ branches
	Summary

1 Provides a brief report of the first annual meeting of representatives of retired members’ branches.
2 Submits motions passed by the meeting for the consideration of the NEC as required by rule.


The first annual meeting of representatives of retired members’ branches took place on 19 November.  This meeting follows the introduction of rule 24.3 at 2014 Congress:
A formally scheduled meeting of representatives from Retired Members’ Branches shall be held annually in the autumn term, which will have the right to forward resolutions to the NEC.  The meeting will elect a chair from amongst those attending.  Representation shall be on the basis of two members per retired members’ branch.
The meeting was attended by 21 delegates from 11 branches.  Minutes of the meeting will be submitted for report to the next NEC meeting.
The motions passed by the meeting for submission to the NEC under rule are set out below.
The meeting selected motion 5 for submission to the National Pensioners Convention (NPC) Biennial Delegate Conference on 18-19 March 2015.  The meeting also considered UCU nominations to the NPC and the Public Service Pensioners’ Council (PSPC) and received reports on the work of those bodies.
Motions passed

Motion 1   
Pensioners against Racism (London Retired Members Branch)

This UCU Retired Members Annual Meeting congratulates the union on its recent pamphlet "Why Immigration Is Good for All of Us".


We note that UKIP is specifically targeting pensioners, at the same time as recognising that the cuts they propose would have a disproportionately high, detrimental effect on older people. Further we recognise the importance of immigrant workers in the NHS and care for the elderly.


We therefore resolve to actively campaign amongst pensioners and UCU branches against the policies of UKIP and against the accommodation of the principal parliamentary parties to the rise of UKIP which has encouraged its anti-immigrant message.
Motion 2
Defend Universal Benefits (London Retired Members Branch)

This UCU Retired Members Annual Meeting supports the NPC "campaign to defend universal pensioner benefits such as the bus pass and winter fuel allowance". We urge all our members to question all candidates in their constituency and to press them to publicly endorse the "Pensioners Manifesto 2015".

Motion 3
Developing a policy for future life (East Midlands Retired Members Branch)



UCU has an established position of making policy and campaigning for those policy aims in areas well beyond the immediate needs of the workplace. UCU should also take positions that protect not just the present needs of the members but their needs for the future as they age.

Such policy should include:

Good occupational pensions with a realistic normal pension age and provision for premature retirement that is not actuarially reduced to an inadequacy.

Campaigning for a sufficient State Pension for all.

Opposing worsening of the benefit system particularly including those benefits associated with ill-health.

Proper funding of the NHS and social care and the reversal of privatisation.

Motion 4

South Eastern Retired Members Branch


Aware of the needs of UCU retired members, this annual meeting of Retired Members' Branches calls upon the NEC to campaign for a fully comprehensive system of Adult Social Care financed out of general taxation, such provision to also guarantee that all employees involved in delivering are paid at least the Living Wage.

Motion 5

North West Retired Members Branch


This conference believes that a National Health Service is essential for UCU retired members and furthermore that this should be an accountable public service. 

This Conference recognises the threats that this faces including:

The introduction of market principles into its operations

The increasing outsourcing of NHS services to the private sector

The reduction in the Secretary of State’s responsibility 

This conference, therefore, supports the NHS Reinstatement Bill drafted by 

Peter Roderick and Allyson Pollock, resolves to campaign for its implementation

and to work with the Keep Our NHS Public campaign to this end.

This conference further supports the NPC policy for a national care service combined with the NHS free at the point of use and funded by general taxation.

Motion 6
Pensions Policy (Yorkshire & Humberside Retired Members Branch)


This UCU Annual Autumn meeting of RMB delegates notes resolution 31 passed at UCU Congress 2014:

Congress notes that:

1.
many of today’s pensioners, including some former lecturers, are living in officially defined poverty.

2.
the new state pension will bring no change to their or any other existing pensioner’s income other than a cumulative loss of value from the use of CPI as the inflation measure.

3.
the vast majority of future pensioners will receive little or no benefit from the new state pension system, which is designed to reduce the state pensions bill.

4.
occupational pensions of UCU members and other workers are under sustained attack. Many members will be worse off in retirement than they had planned, and may face years of extreme hardship if they are unable to work to the ever-rising pension age.

5.
Congress therefore commits UCU to campaign with other Trade Unions for a thorough review of pensions policy by a future government, not limited by an artificial austerity agenda.                                                
In pursuing this policy we should call on any new government to undertake a serious, long term policy review, taking account of:

· the increasing attacks on occupational pensions
· the increase in part time working, often for more than one   

employer
· the use of fixed term contracts including zero hours contracts,
    agency working and bogus self-employment schemes

· the total inadequacy of both the existing and newly planned state pension the serious possibility of many people losing their employment long before the ever increasing retirement age.
The review should take as its starting point the real and predicted needs of all people and their right to a comfortable retirement free from financial anxiety, rather than the government’s view of what can be afforded.

Motion 7

Northern Region Retired Members Branch


This Conference calls on the NEC to ensure that UCU publicises, circulates to Branches and actively supports the NPC's Pensioners Manifesto as part of its campaigning for the 2015 General Election.
Motion 8

Northern Region Retired Members Branch


This Conference calls on the NEC to ensure urgent action on the restoration to membership of those Retired Members who had their membership terminated, despite having paid a one off fee for lifetime membership. This would fulfil the terms of the motion passed at this year’s Annual Congress.

Motion 9

Southern Retired Members Branch


This conference deplores the proposed changes to the USS scheme, noting particularly that the introduction of individual defined contribution pots not adding to the general fund will further erode its capacity to meet obligations to existing pensioners and make default more likely, with any government compensation likely to be insignificant. 

While fully acknowledging the damaging impact of the proposals on the majority in employment, the conference calls on UCU also to give appropriate weight in the negotiations to the alarming prospect of loss of income now facing retired members if these proposals go ahead.

Motion 10

Model Motion for Trade Union Retired Member Associations (Northern Retired Members Branch)

Millions of workers in the UK face a future pensions crisis when they retire. The state pension is currently ranked as 36th out of 37 OECD countries, one in six older people already live below the official poverty line of £175 a week and six million pensioners - the vast majority of which are older  women - have an income less than £10,500 a year.

For years, successive governments have relied on large sections of the workforce having a decent occupational pension, based on final salary as an alternative to providing a higher state pension. However, over the last decade we have seen the gradual decline of good occupational pensions, only to be replaced by more insecure market-based alternatives where the risk lies almost solely with the individual.

As a result of insecure employment patterns, low pay and poorer pension alternatives, the vast majority of future pensioners will therefore become increasingly reliant on the state pension to form the largest source of their income in retirement.

It is therefore vital that UCU now recognises the need to campaign more vigorously for a decent state pension system for all generations - including future members.

Following the general election this campaign should include:

· Strengthening links with Britain's biggest campaigning pensioner organisation, the National Pensioners Convention
· Lobbying the government to ensure all existing and future pensioners receive a state pension set above the official poverty level
·  Calling for annual increases in pensions to be linked to the best of wages, CPI, RPI or 2.5%
· Rejecting any further attempts to raise the state pension age beyond 67.
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